### Re: Notice of KMSC Board Meeting and Clarification of Phase 2 Guidelines



June 28, 2020

Dear Kemp Mill Swim Club Members,

The KMSC Board of Directors is very pleased that the pool was able to open this weekend. After our first two days being open, questions about our guidelines have come to our attention. The purpose of this letter is to clarify these questions and provide more detail about our operating guidelines. If you have any further questions, please contact our Reopening Committee Chair, Alyssa Parness at <a href="mailto:kempmillswimteam@gmail.com">kempmillswimteam@gmail.com</a>. Our next KMSC Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8, at 7:30 PM, and the venue is still being determined.

# **KMSC Clarification of Phase 2 Operation Guidelines**

### Face masks:

 Masks are required to be worn when at the pool. Unless eating, hydrating or swimming, members above the age of 2 must wear a mask/face cover. Sitting on the edge of the pool with feet dangling in the water is not in the water, therefore a mask is required.

#### Social Distancing:

- Maintain 6 ft social distancing. Members are asked to keep a 6-foot minimum distance from
  people not in their household. Parents are asked to monitor their children to help them follow
  social distancing guidelines. Members are encouraged to politely let another member know if a
  social distancing behavior is making them uncomfortable. KMSC has a fairly large deck and
  extended grassy area. There is plenty of room for members to have adequate space for their
  group.
- Members using the diving board must use the line markers to wait their turn if a line forms.

## **Pool Management Staff:**

Lighthouse Pool Management, Inc. operates the facility and their Staff is responsible to keep us
all safe and ensure members are following general pool rules. Staff members will remind you
regarding masks. Please be respectful of their requests. Board members will support the Staff as
needed.

## Sign in and sign out

Some members have left KMSC without signing out with a staff member. Be certain you stop at
the front desk to make certain each family member is signed in when you arrive and signed
out when you depart. This is a County regulation for contact tracing in the event of an infection.
If we are not compliant with this regulation, the County will not allow us to remain open.

#### Illness:

• **Do not** come to the pool if you feel ill, if you have known or suspected exposure to someone that tested positive for COVID, or if you are pending the results of a COVID test.

## Capacity:

• KMSC now has an occupancy counter on the pool <u>website</u>.which indicates the number of people that are signed in during operating hours. Members can go to the website to see how many people are at the pool before deciding to come for a visit.

## **Dues Payments and Membership Forms.:**

The front desk staff will not be accepting member forms or handling any payments so that there is a non-contact sign in and sign out procedure. All of our forms are on our website. All payments should be made on-line at our website or dropped off to Jonathan Bryson, KMSC Treasurer, at 11501 Lovejoy Street. His phone number is 301-456-3142. Membership inquiries can be redirected to Shana Siesser, KMSC Membership Director, at <a href="mailto:kmsc-membership@kempmill.org">kmsc-membership@kempmill.org</a> or 240-389-5672.

Again, if you have further questions or comments about our guidelines, please contact our Reopening Committee Chair, Alyssa Parness at <a href="mailto:kempmillswimteam@gmail.com">kempmillswimteam@gmail.com</a>. Our next KMSC Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8, at 7:30 PM, and the venue is still being determined.

We will continue to evolve and improve our approaches in a way that promotes safety and health, while making visits to the pool enjoyable experiences.Let's work together and have a great summer!!

Sincerely,

Cynthia Brandt Campagna KMSC President